
  

 

This week’s attendance is 93.5%.  Our target for the year is: 97% 
The year group(s) with the highest attendance is/are: Y5 97% 
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9/12/2022 
 
To all Parents/Carers, 
 
Wow it’s suddenly got incredibly cold!   
 
From a relatively mild Autumn to an incredibly cold 
Winter almost overnight!  Please be careful as you 
make your way through the playground at drop off 
and collection.  We do put salt down but there are 
always areas which can remain a bit slippy.  It looks 
like the cold weather is here to stay as well so take 
care. 
 
Speaking of the outdoors, top left we have children 
in Y4 perfecting their Ordnance Survey skills.  From 
memory, using and OS map is really quite difficult so 
hats off to the children for beginning to understand 
topography etc.  Even in the world of Sat Navs and 
Google Maps, this is a skill which shouldn’t be 
forgotten! 
 
Middle left we have some children in Y6 investigating 
what made the Romans such great engineers.  They 
have been constructing their own bridges and 
aqueducts from various creative materials and been 
doing a top job! 
 
Bottom left we have children in Y1 taking part in their 
daily Phonics lesson.  We have decided to use a 
scheme called Unlocking Letters and Sounds this 
year as the Government have asked all schools to 
revisit their Phonics provision and make a few 
changes.  Anyway, here they are working hard! 
 
Last but not least, a big thank you to all the 
volunteers who helped the children walk to Derby 
Theatre to watch Wind in the Willows.  It was a great 
performance and the children thoroughly enjoyed it! 
 

Have a lovely weekend, 
Mr I. Johnson 

 
 
 
 
 
 


